



 Faculty Senate Meeting 

Minutes 

January 9, 2012
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

I. Call to order/ Acceptance of Agenda: 


       


                   
    Allen Reich
Faculty Senate President Allen Reich called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate (FS) to order in the Havasupai A&B Rooms of the Student Union at 3:00pm.

Members Present:  Sara Aleman (appeared telephonically), TS Amer, Shadow Armfield (appeared telephonically), Allen Atkins, Charlie Balch (appeared telephonically and Skype), J. Allen Woodman for Nancy Barron, Jonathan Bergeron, Blaise Caudill*, Natalie Cawood, Joyce DeVoss (appeared telephonically), Chris Downum, Kate Ellis, Kathleen Ganley, Bill Grabe, Liz Grobsmith*, John Haeger*, Susan Harris, Richard Hofstetter, Ryan Holder, Lenka Hospodka, Ellen Larson, Rich Lei, Galen Collins for Rich McNeil, Phillip Mlsna, Larry Mohrweis, Ishmael Munene, Pin Ng, Roderic Parnell, Kerry Thompson for Veronica Perez Rodriguez, Louise Lockard for Pat Peterson, Allen Reich, Jon Reyhner, Linda Robyn, Erik Schiefer, Claire Schonaerts (appeared telephonically), Karen Sealander, Edward Smaglik, Rick Stamer (appeared telephonically), Julie Swann, Walter Vannette, Gerald Wood.  
Members Absent:  Laura Blank, Michael Costelloe, Heidi Fogelberg, Pam Foti, Ro Haddon, Gae Johnson, Astrid Klocke, Ricardo Pereira, Lori, Poloni-Staudinger, Nicholas Ross, Cathy Small, George Speer, Kathleen Timbers, Ric Wiggall, and David Williams,. (*indicates ex officio members) 
Others present: David Camacho, Dan Kain, and Karen Pugliesi. 
Faculty Senate President, Allen Reich presented the agenda for approval.  The agenda was approved.  
II. Approval of Minutes  


        


          
          
    Allen Reich/Action Item  
Allen presented the minutes of the December 5th FS meeting for approval.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes.  The motion passed.  
III. Faculty Senate President’s Report
          

           




    Allen Reich
 
Allen reported on the following items: 

- The Arizona legislature is expected to introduce a bill this week that will allow guns on Arizona university campuses.   The Arizona Faculty Council (AFC) will attempt to stop the bill and its implementation.  
- The Senate will hold study sessions and meet with the administration to work on a Shared Governance document.    
- Allen will draft the first Senate Quick Notes which will be distributed to all Senators sometime following today’s meeting.  He called for each college to select a Senator to distribute the notes to all faculty in their college.  The Senate office will work with the colleges to coordinate this effort.  
- The Senate Executive Committee is looking at organizing a retreat to help establish consistency and improve the effectiveness of the Faculty Senate operations.

The GPS (Grade Performance Status) has been reported to have improved student success.   In their latest report it was noted that when NAU faculty and students utilized GPS, student retention increased by 4.5% .  More on this report will be forthcoming at the February FS meeting.

- The Senate office will be moving  from the Blome Building to Room 235 of the Cline Library.  
IV. University College







Provost Grobsmith/Karen Pugliesi
Provost Grobsmith distributed materials regarding the University College (UC) plan under consideration.  She gave a brief background on how the proposal has evolved and the need for such a proposal.  In brief, the UC proposal arose in answer to a change in funding from enrollment based funding to performance based funding.  The performance funding methodology will be considered in the coming legislative session.  In addition to a change in the funding formula, it is anticipated that the university will not be able to increase tuition as it has in the past.  With the new funding method ABOR has proposed a series of metrics on which to measure performance funding success.  We have already implemented initiatives such as the First Year Learning Initiative (FYLI) to address aspects of these metrics.  

She noted that when the UC proposal was first introduced, the faculty perceived the benefits of Student Success initiatives in the UC concept quite positively, however they viewed its organization as a new bureaucracy in times of budgetary constraints.  The Provost’s office took these suggestions and developed a new organizational structure that will simply change reporting lines, without adding any new administrative positions (one or two staff positions will be added). The UC is essentially three things: a reorganization of various administrative functions to more effectively and efficiently support Student Success; a redesign and improvement of how students are advised; and it creates a community of faculty charged with improving student outcomes for specific first-year courses.  She then asked Vice Provost Karen Pugliesi, to give a brief overview of the UC plan.  She explained that the UC is an organizational plan that will consolidate student success programs and initiatives to improve coordination, support data driven interventions and course designs, and increase impacts on student achievement, progression and graduation.  Specifically, the program will: 

· Sharpen focus on student achievement;

· Create a community of specially dedicated faculty;

· Promote best practices

· Systematically employ assessment; 

· Closely monitor progress of the first year student;

· Redesign advising

· Create distinct pathways

· Create a stronger framework for coherence of learning 

· Support innovation; and 

· Increase student academic and community engagement.

Karen and Liz expanded on some of the above areas and then entertained questions and comments.  The discussion session that followed was a lively and lengthy discussion which took up most of the meeting.  Many Senators took part in the discussion asking questions and offering suggestions.  Some specific word changes within the proposal were made and will be added to the proposal.  A few of the topics covered were: articulation; the use of the college designation; possibilities of expanding the targeted students; how best to communicate the proposal to all faculty and provide their feedback; how other institutions have addressed similar situations; and how to contain costs.

It was decided that Allen would work with Karen Pugliesi on a final draft to be distributed to all Senators. Each Senator will then share this information with their colleagues and provide feedback at the next FS meeting.  
V. Report from the President 




                          
      President Haeger
President Haeger noted that Governor Brewer will give a speech today which should give some indication as to what she plans to do with the budget surplus.  It is his hope that the university will not see any further cuts to this year’s budget.  It is his belief that the next fiscal year is likely to see severe limitations to what the universities can do regarding any raises to tuition.  However, NAU is looking at increasing tuition for incoming students enrolling in the Pledge program by 5% over last year’s program.  All students not enrolled in the pledge program however will likely see a 3% increase to their tuition.  He noted that those students enrolled in the pledge program (92% of our students) will receive no increase in their tuition. 

President Haeger stated that the legislature is likely to introduce a new piece of legislation relating to guns on campus.  He has spoken with our sister institutions to devise a strategy on this subject.  In answer to questions he noted that there are ways for faculty to help in this effort as they have in the past.  Rich Lei asked if anyone had discussed asking U.S. Representative Gabrielle Giffords to speak to the legislature on this topic.  President Haeger stated that no one has but he will pass on the suggestion.  
VI. Report from the Provost






 
               Provost Grobsmith
Provost Grobsmith announced a day of college and campus wide dialogues will be held January 12th  entitled Conversations on Teaching at NAU.  This program has been organized and convened by the NAU Teaching Academy; The Faculty Development Program and her office.  

She thanked the Senate for dedicating the better part of today’s meeting to a healthy and productive discussion of the University College plan.
She announced the new Dean of the W.A. Franke College of Business is Craig Van Slyke, Associate Dean for Academic Programs at the John Cook School of Business at Saint Louis University.  He will begin his term July 1st 2012.  Mason Gerety will continue to serve as Interim Dean.  

The Regents Professor Review process is drawing to a close. She hopes to be able to select four new Regents Professors.  

ABOR’s annual report to the Academic Affairs Committee on new programs, programs scheduled for elimination and  program changes scheduled in the coming year will be presented at the April meeting. 
VII. Old Business/New Business Items/Announcements                


    

  Allen Reich
No business was brought forward.  
VIII. Adjourn 






     


      

   Allen Reich
There being no further business or announcements, a Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:00 PM.  
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